ACT Bushfire Council

Meeting 13/2006.

22 June 2006 3.00pm  – 6.00pm

Conference Room

Air Support Operations Centre

4 Point Cook Avenue Fairbairn
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Member
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Apologies

Michael Ross

ex Officio

Guests

Simon Corbell, MLA

Minister for Planning 



Minister for Police & Emergency Services

1. Opening 

The Chair, Dave Broderick, opened the meeting at 3pm.  He advised the Council that the Minister would be arriving at approximately 3.30pm to discuss Council’s concerns.

2. Minutes from last meeting

Minutes of the previous meeting held on 25 May 2006 and those of the Extraordinary Meeting held on 16 June 2006 were distributed to those who had not received and time was allowed for general discussion. 

The minutes from both meetings were accepted.

3. General Business

A discussion ensued regarding the Bushfire Councils concerns and its function in relation to providing advice to Government.

4.  Guest 

Minister Corbell arrived at 3.30pm.  Council advised the Minister that the Council has concerns under the new structural arrangements in government about not having the ability to be functional and provide advice at a Government level.  It was also stated that the Council feels that it does not have a direction.
The Minister stated that the Bushfire Council had an important role to play and that since the Emergencies Act that role had been made clearer.  The role of Council is to a) provide advice to the RFS; and b) to provide advice to Government.  He also stated that the Council was free to contact him at any time to discuss concerns.  He also advised that he would look at ways in which he could hold discussions with Council (or Council’s representative) on a more regular basis.  Minister Corbell also stated that the focus of the Council as a provider of expert advice needs to retained.  

4. Listing of new Agenda items

John Fisher is to distribute an AIIMS report regarding a “best practice” approach to Council.  He will present the report at the July meeting, with a view to determining whether or not it is achievable.

Action: The paper to be circulated to members, and put on agenda for next meeting.

5. Correspondence

No correspondence has been received.

6. General Business

Discussion with members regarding Council Chairman as reported under “New Business”.

Bruce Leaver proposed that Council send a letter of thanks to Peter Dunn.  Dave Broderick seconded this.

7. Reports:

7.1 David Prince, Acting Commissioner: 

David Prince is working with the Deputy Chief Officer of JACS (Justice & Community Safety) to determine which areas will stay within the ESA and which will go to Shared Services.  He is also reviewing a number of areas, including the TRN, Firelink, Fairbairn, and the ICT project with Intact.  A feasibility study will be conducted into the Fairbairn move, using a professional project team.  His main focus is on frontline staff and their equipment and requirements to perform their roles successfully.

7.2 John Fisher, ACT Rural Fire Service:

Trucks: 

3 x CAFS trucks have arrived in Canberra and a decision is being made regarding their placement.

Capability Model:

A capability model is being undertaken.  The capabilities of each Brigade are to be determined, also any gaps between the AIIMS system and where the Brigade wants to see itself in the future.  A report will be compiled and the Bushfire Council will be asked to provide advice.  The document should be completed by August.

Other:

A major focus for the RFS is that of Training and Operational Exercises; eg Hazard Reduction Burns, Sand Table and Vector Control.

The RFS are planning to recruit a further 112 volunteer fire fighters and approximately the same number again next year.  Retention will also be an area of focus.

7.3 Chris Maguire, ACT Fire Brigade: 

Deputy Chief Officers for the RFS and FB, John Fisher and Chris Maguire are meeting on a regular basis to achieve closer cooperation between the two services.  They are working on a single coordinated approach to operations and planning for the bushfire season, with joint signatories from both services.

7.4 Michael Lonergan: 

No report.

7.5 Bruce Leaver: 

Bruce Leaver advised that there is an interesting article on the internet in relation to the Kosciusko National Park. 

7.6 Kevin Jeffrey: 

A letter has been sent to Comcare in relation to the rejected workers compensation case for volunteer. Notification of the outcome was expected to be provided within 10 days.  30 days after the letter was sent Comcare have now advised that they are looking into the claim.

7.7 Peter Kanowski: 

No report

7.8 Dave Broderick, Chair:

Dave Broderick advised that he would be speaking to the Minister in regard to the next Chair of Council.  He is happy to stay on as Chair for a further meeting and has suggested that Kevin Jeffery should take over the role.  This would mean that a new Deputy Chair would need to be appointed.  He suggested that whoever was to Chair the Council should have a minimum of 2 years experience as a Council Member.

7.9 Simon Katz:

Simon Katz advised that Volunteers are concerned with the changes to ESA.  David Prince offered to meet with Volunteers and alleviate their concerns.

7.10 Geoff Butler:

Geoff Butler raised the matter of an article by Roslyn Beeby, which appeared recently in the Canberra Times.  The article stated that spot points and research quadrats were burned out during burning of a number of windrows.  The article said that the fires were left unattended overnight and that they spread through regenerating native vegetation.  There was now concern over the further regrowth of native vegetation.

GB advised that there are public perception issues that need to be considered, and that it would be foolish to ignore them.

Tony Bartlett advised that the areas burned were nowhere near any known trial plots.  There has always been an issue of how long personnel should fight fires overnight.  He stated that there needs to be a mechanism where when allegations are made that they are responded to promptly and accurately.  John Fisher advised that the work carried out is part of Bushfire Mitigation and that the RFS are in the process of performing an independent audit.  David Prince advised that it is vital for responses to be made within a matter of days following an incident.

7.11 Tony Bartlett:

Tony Bartlett raised a question about a letter received in relation to the Namadgi Plan.  Geoff Butler advised that he was going to visit Namadgi with Minister John Hargreaves to ascertain where the plan is at currently.  Mr Butler offered to invite Sharon Lane from EACT to attend the July meeting of the Council to discuss Namadgi issues.

8. Confirmation of next meeting 

Next meeting to be held at ASOC on

27 July 2006. 3pm – 6pm

Dave Broderick closed the meeting at 5.45pm

